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Bond Performance Audit 
 
Kathy Brown and Luin Lui provided a status report, noting that they could not provide any specific results 
of the audit is still in process.  They shared that audit completed last year looked at construction 
estimates in phase 1, and entire framework in phase 2. This year’s audit will look at five primary areas 
which are contracts and procurement, health and safety, construction management, 2017 Bond status 
and prior audit recommendations follow-up. She added that it’s not an even balance of work between 
those areas, and that it depends of the findings, but that a larger portion of time is spent on health and 
safety, because of the nature work. The full report is expected to be ready for public issue in mid-June.  
 
 
Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) Contract Extension  
 
Cynthia Le shared her recommendation to extend the current contract with Talbot, Korvola & Warwick 
LLP (TKW), which are the auditing firm that compiles the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report 
(CAFR). She noted that a primary reason that she is making the recommendation is that the Portland 
Public Schools financial team is new, as well as the internal auditing team, and the firm is familiar with 
Portland Public Schools from before and have the new team came on. She add however that new 
auditors from the firm come in each year, making sure that there are fresh eyes to view the system. Ms. 
Le also shared that the relationship with the firm has been good, that they have been professional, patient 
with new teams, and are knowledgeable about the complexities of Portland Public Schools financial 
systems. Ms. Wilkinson asked if the plan was to renew for three more years. Ms. Le replied that they 
would renew with a three year contract, and at year two the audit committee would look to see if they 
wanted to look for new audit firm. The committee stated that they would support the request to continue 
with the same firm.  
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